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A meeting of the Palomar College Tenure & Evaluations Review Board was held on Nov. 19, 2012 in AA-140
	Members Present
	Sandra Andre, Carol Bruton, Melinda Carrillo, Barb Kelber, Shannon Lienhart, Christine Moore


	Members Absent        
	Berta Cuaron, Russ McDonald, Tamara Weintraub

	Call to Order
Minutes of November 5, 2012

Action- Updated Tenure & Evaluation Review Board Committee Description/Role
Article 20 Update
Article 17 Revisions

	The meeting was called to order at 3:36 p.m.
To approve the minutes of November 5, 2012.  MSC Kelber, Lienhart.  All in favor.
This item will be brought back for action at the next meeting.  Barb said that she found out that the committee description was never put into governance structure format.  She said she will put the revisions in this format before bringing it for approval.
This item will be brought back.
Barb pointed out some of the key changes, including the change to 17.1. 3 that reflects TERB’s suggestion at the last meeting.  TERB briefly looked at 17.1.10, addressing the way in which a Dean’s of Vice President’s comments are handled.  Barb also noted that the requirements for classroom observations and student evaluations of probationary faculty are addressed in 17.6.7 by referencing the checklist.  A lengthy discussion of 17.6.6 followed.  TERB members considered the additional language limiting probationary faculty to 40% reassigned time.  While they acknowledged the value probationary faculty members can bring to a position requiring significant reassigned time, they also considered the impact this would have on the department that hired them with expectations of them teaching a full load.    

	

	Updated Evaluation Report Guidelines
Applied Music (220) Evaluations
Reassigned Time For Probationary Faculty
Revision of Student Questionnaire for Face to Face Classes
Peer Evaluation Report Form- Teaching Faculty


	This item will be brought back.
This item will be brought back.
This item will be brought back.

Barb told TERB members that she presented the revised student questionnaire at the ASG meeting, and that they asked her to come to the next meeting so that they could provide feedback.  
Barb noted that #7, regarding office hours, would be omitted from the Part-time form.  She also noted that most of the feedback she received suggested that #3 is different enough from #10 and #11 that is should remain.  Most responded well to the wording for #13 as well.  
Barb said that the Negotiations Advisory Council suggested adding “or other materials” to #11.  TERB briefly discussed the changes.  They agreed to change “grading procedures” to “grading criteria” on #11.

This item will be brought back for further discussion.

This item will be brought back.

	Meeting Adjourned 

	Meeting adjourned at 4:32 p.m.


	Next Meeting
	December 3, 2012  Room AA-140  3:30 p.m.
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